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NEWS

Community’s heart
MORE than $29,000 was raised at a
benefit night held for David and Kyle
Patterson, who lost family members
Chris and Tina when they were kill-
ed in a high speed accident at Wind-
sor in September.

Organised by Rod Hodgkin from
Wilberforce’s Butterfly Farm and
Windsor Lions Club, more than 350
people turned out at Richmond Club
on October 24 to support the Patt-
ersons and bid on 38 auction items.

Windsor Lions Club secretary Ron
Coleman issued a big thank you to
everyone who donated money or auc-
tion items and to those who put their
hands in their pockets and spent up
big to support the family.

Roads stay closed
VINEYARD residents who attended
last week’s meeting of Hawkesbury
Council were happy to hear that Old
Hawkesbury Road and Henry Road
will remain closed to traffic.

Council decided to close the roads 
in 1997 because of a continuing dust
problem and the fact that the roads
were being used as a shortcut during
the afternoon peak period on Wind-
sor Road.

A review of the road closures was to
be undertaken upon completion of
the Windsor Road upgrade and con-
struction of the Windsor Flood Evac-
uation Route.

The RTA found that traffic volume
and impact at the intersection of
Windsor Road and Pitt Town Road
has reduced since the new flood evac-
uation route had opened.

It was suggested that either one or
both of the road closures could be
removed, but councillors voted last
week to keep them in place.

BRIEFS

by Shannon Tonkin
CANCER patients living in the Hawkesbury are
set to have access to oncology treatment on their
doorstep thanks to the vision of a group of local
business men and women.

Hawkesbury Living has established the
Hawkesbury Living Cancer Foundation to bring
cancer treatment to the district for the hundreds
of residents who regularly travel to receive care.

Richmond Club group CEO Kimberley Talbot
and Club chairman Dave Butler said the Club
had a vision to provide oncology treatment to
cancer sufferers in the Hawkesbury, so they
don’t have to travel to other hospitals.

“We have a large number of people in the
Hawkesbury who regularly travel to Nepean
and Westmead Hospitals, and further afield to
receive cancer treatment,” Ms Talbot said.

“Pensioners can pay up to $45 each way in
transport fees just to get them to their closest
hospital for treatment.

“We are proposing through the Hawkesbury
Living Cancer Foundation to bring oncology
treatment to the Hawkesbury so residents can
be treated locally, causing less disruption to the
lives of their families and themselves.”

The foundation was developed in part as a 
tribute to Erik Hausoul, the Richmond High
School student who recently died from the rare
cancer osteosarcoma.

Richmond Club, together with a large number
of Hawkesbury businesses, rallied around 
Erik and his family to raise funds to send the 
17-year-old to Germany for treatment not avail-
able in Australia.

Sadly Erik succumbed to the aggressive can-
cer, however, Ms Talbot said it was one of his
dying wishes to see the foundation established,
of which he was the founding patron.

“He wanted this foundation to, in part, help
raise awareness about osteosarcoma, and also to
help bring valuable research and much needed
equipment to the local area,” Ms Talbot said.

To kick start the foundation, Richmond Club,

together with Evergreen Turf, Dad and Dave’s
Turf Supplies and Flemming Golf, will run a
charity race day on February 5.

Ticket sales to the corporate function centre
have already sold out, with 380 people set to
enjoy a day of fine food and superb racing in the
name of a worthy cause.

With ticket sales and the expected proceeds
from raffles and auctions, Hawkesbury Race
Club (HRC) sponsorship and marketing mana-
ger Vivienne Leggett estimated the found-
ation could be handed a cheque for as much 
as $30,000.

Victorian-based Evergreen Turf has spent the
past few years conducting much of its business
in the Hawkesbury, including supplying all the
replacement turf to Randwick race track after
World Youth Day.

Racing area specialist for Evergreen, Peter
Manning, said he wanted to get involved in giv-
ing back to the community he’d come to love, and
had followed Erik’s story in The Gazette.

“It seemed obvious this was a cause we had to
get involved in,” he said.

“Together with Graeme Colless from Dad and
Dave’s Turf Supplies and Kirk Flemming from
Flemming Golf, both of whom I’ve worked with
extensively during the past few years, we’ve
organised a race day program to raise money for
the foundation.

“We’ve sourced sponsors for the races, and
we’re in the process of organising raffle prizes
and auction items.”

Mr Manning said he hoped to see hundreds of
people make their way to the Hawkesbury track
on February 5 and show their support for the
legacy of Erik and all cancer patients in the
Hawkesbury.

“We’re urging people to dig deep on the day by
buying raffle tickets and bidding on auction
items to help us give as much money as possible
to the Hawkesbury Living Cancer Foundation,”
Mr Manning said.

Richmond Club is looking for residents who
have an interest in promoting Hawkesbury
Living Cancer Foundation to sit on the founda-
tion’s board. Interested parties can apply to the
Richmond Club board of directors. Call the Club
on 4578 1144 for more information.

Bringing medical help home
Digging deep:
Peter Manning
from Evergreen
Turf, Graeme
Colless from Dad
and Dave’s Turf
Supplies, Kirk
Flemming from
Flemming Golf,
Richmond Club
chairman Dave
Butler, Richmond
Club group CEO
Kimberley Talbot
and HRC
marketing
manager
Vivienne
Leggett.

GODFREY’S BM1608698

• Carpet • Vinyl
• Timbers • Laminates

Locally owned & operated with 40 years experience
26a Riverview St, North Richmond

Phone: 4571 2300

Plenty of off-street parking available

THE RIGHT CHOICE

HURRY!
Order now and have your

carpet for Christmas.
Only limited installation

times available

HURRY!
Order now and have your

carpet for Christmas.
Only limited installation

times available
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Shop 2,
Old Post Office

180 George St, Windsor 
Phone 4577 2899

We stock & recommend • Ultraceuticals • Thalgo • Dermalogica 

BEFORE AFTER

INTRODUCING

New Fractional/Fraxel
Laser Technology

10% DISCOUNT
on all retail products including

Christmas packs
(no rainchecks)

• Specialised
Facial treatments

• Facial peels
• Tinting 
• Waxing 

• Pedicures 
• Manicures

• Body Massage
• Body treatments 
• Spray tanning

• Solarium

Qualified Experienced
Beauty Therapists

Providing significant cosmetic changes with minimal
downtime. Great for wrinkles, surgical and acne scarring,

finelines and pigmentation

Please call to book
your consultation

creo



